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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE:		April 15, 2013

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:		AGREEMENT BETWEEN LINDER LOGISTICS, LLC AND MILWAUKEE COUNTY FOR THE LEASE OF LAND AT GENERAL MITCHELL INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT

POLICY

Milwaukee County agreements executed beyond thirty (30) days of the agreement effective date require approval from the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors and agreements with terms longer than one year require approval from the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors.

BACKGROUND

Milwaukee County executed an agreement on May 22, 2002, with Lindner Logistics, LLC for the lease of approximately 11,205 square feet of land used for the sole purpose of constructing a truck turnaround for access to the north doors of a warehouse located on the property of Linder Logistics adjacent to General Mitchell International Airport.  The term of the agreement was for an initial term of five (5) years commencing February 1, 2002, and ending January 31, 2007.  The agreement provided a right and option to renew for one (1) additional term of five (5) years from and after February 1, 2007, establishing a final termination date of January 31, 2012.

Near the end of the option period, airport staff entered into discussions with Linder Logistics regarding the possible sale of the leased land designated for a truck turnaround from Milwaukee County to Linder Logistics, LLC.  The land sale has yet to be finalized; therefore, it is necessary to maintain an agreement between Milwaukee County and Linder Logistics for the lease of approximately 11,205 square feet of land used for the sole purpose of maintaining a truck turnaround for access to the north doors of a warehouse located on the property of Linder Logistics.

RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County enter into a renewal lease with Linder Logistics for the 11,205 square feet of land previously leased under Airport Agreement 
No. XS-1340, inclusive of the following:

1.	The term of the agreement shall be for five (5) years, effective February 1, 2012, with the option to renew the agreement for one (1) additional five (5) year term.

2.	The rental rate for the 11,205 square feet of land shall be adjusted to $.3133 per annum.  The rental shall be adjusted annually in accordance with the Consumer Pricing Index.



3.	The agreement shall contain the current standard insurance and environmental requirements for land lease agreements at General Mitchell International Airport.

FISCAL NOTE

The entrance into a renewal agreement between Milwaukee County and Linder Logistics, LLC will have no fiscal impact upon the tax levy of Milwaukee County.  Airport rental income will be $3,510.53 per annum and shall be adjusted annually in accordance with the Consumer Pricing Index.  All rental income is included in the current and future operating budget of the Airport.

 
Prepared by:  	Steven A. Wright, A.A.E. – Airport Properties Manager

Approved by:



_________________________________	____________________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director,			C. Barry Bateman
Department of Transportation			Airport Director
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